ITEM 5

REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENT
TO THE

LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL

27TH MARCH, 2008
RESPONSIBLE RETAILERS SCHEME

1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT

To provide the Panel with an overview of the Responsible Retailers Scheme, which is being jointly led by the Trading Standards Division of the City Council’s Environment Directorate, and Greater Manchester Police.
2.
DETAILS
The City Council’s Environment Directorate Trading Standards Division, and the Greater Manchester Police Licensing Officer for Salford, have led on this project, following a series of campaigns against underage alcohol sales in the City.  

As Members will be aware, since February, 2007, and following failed test purchases of alcohol to underage persons, a total of 13 premises licences have been reviewed by the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel, using the powers available under the Licensing Act 2003. Following these reviews, the Panel have, in some cases suspended the licence, as well as imposing a number of compulsory conditions including:-

· Formally implementing a Challenge 21 policy

· Maintaining a refusals log of refused sales to underage persons attempting to purchase alcohol

· Having a documented training system for staff in relation to age restricted products
For all the premises who have sold alcohol on one occasion to persons under 18, it has been asked that they voluntarily sign up to, and adhere to these conditions as best practice, so as to prevent any further underage sales. 

To date, 16 premises have signed a voluntary commitment to the Scheme, and it is intended to roll it out across the City, to approximately 200 off licences, over the next three years. The Scheme, which will be supported by a range of promotional material, will encourage best practice in relation to the sale of alcohol. Both partners will be available to provide advice and support, as well as issue regular information bulletins to raise awareness, or reiterate guidance, on specific matters. The Responsible Retailer Scheme will help to remind staff of their duty to be conscientious in the sale of alcohol, and give the message to consumers that, the City Council, GMP and the licensed premises involved, are working together, to prevent underage sales, and the anti social behaviour associated with it.  Through this it is hoped that the premises in the scheme will be able to ensure that the objectives of the Licensing Act 2003 are met.
3.
RECOMMENDATION

Members are to note this report, and the accompanying presentation, and endorse the introduction of the Responsible Retailers Scheme.
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